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MESSAGE

My warmest greetings to the organizers and participants of the SDGs
ResiliART Festival and Forum for Health Peace and Climate Justice.

The COVID-19 pandemic has taken much from the people and the whole
world. It is thus crucial for organizations and individuals like you to
unite in taking the right steps so that no one will be left behind and
everyone may fully recover and flourish.

[ thus commend the Earthsavers DREAMS Ensemble-UNESCO Artist for
Peace and its local and global partners for working together to make this
series of events possible. Your initiatives to take a creative yet critical
approach in presenting and discussing our sustainable development
goals are truly noteworthy. Such efforts are helpful in turning these goals
into concrete actions that truly resonate with our people.

This administration is devoted to ensuring that every Filipino will have
access to the resources and services they need to thrive, and it supports
all endeavors that will help create a sustainable planet for future

generations.

Congratulations and I wish you the best in all your endeavors.
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